
 
 
 
Date:   4th July 2007 
 
Attendees: FD, KW, JAB, JPB, PB, JF, JF Jnr, PC, ND, ML, PGR 
 
Apologies:  Taffy, Neil Turner, Bill O’Keefe 
 
 

MINUTES OF JULY MEETING 
 
 
1. Outstanding Monies
 
 Match fee’s etc, payable 
 
2. Match Results – Summer League
 

Hampton Spring – ‘Rock Pool’ – 9th June 
 
1st  Phil Clare    26lb 5oz 
2nd Joe Worsley    16lb 8oz 
3rd Tom Prescott   16lb 0oz 
 
Golden Peg  Colin Wibberley (20th)  1lb 12oz 
 
Highlights of the day was a visit from the Environment Agency checking rod licences 
and Roby having a sandwich nicked by a Crow! 
 
Tunnel Barn Farm – ‘Canal Pool’ – 30th June 
 
1st Ian Armstrong   76lb 10oz 
2nd Neil Davies    66lb 10oz 
3rd Kev Smith    56lb 14oz 
 
Golden Peg  Mike Lewis  (9th)  33lb 12oz 
 
Total weight caught 635lb (we only caught 399lb in total for the Spring League) 



 
3. Match Results – Junior League
 

1st William Armstrong   3lb 3oz 3drm 
2nd Jack Wright    2lb 8oz 
3rd Sam Hughes    1lb 13oz 

 
 19 Juniors fished the match – Thanks to everyone who came along to help. 
 
4. Next Match – Adults
 
 Sat 14th July – ‘Summer League’ – Blake Hall ‘Penninsula’ 
 
5. Next Match – Juniors
 
 Sat 7th July – Brownlee’s Pool – Meet at 9am, fish 10.00 – 1.00.  

Sun 22nd July- Sankey Canal – Meet at 9am @ Waterways Car Park, fish  
10.00 – 1.00 against Dallam Anglers Juniors. 
‘ML’ to check with Dallam Anglers 
 

6. Funday – Sunday 24th June
 

Thanks to everyone who helped and donated to the funday. We managed to raise 
just over £300 which is a funday record. 
We have also received a further £49 which is proceeds from the raffle held at the 
Maltings recently. 
‘FD’ made an announcement and thanked everyone including the Maltings staff on 
the evening of the 24th June. 

 
 
7. Licences
 

To date we have issued 99 licences as at 2nd July. 
 
55 Seniors 
32 Juniors 
12 OAP’s 
 
As a reference, this point in 2006 we had issued 128 licences. 

 
 
7. Bank Balance
 

£ 2272.09 @ 25/06/07 (includes 2 Golden Pegs)  



 
The third Golden Peg held in the bank was used to subsidise the recent coach trip to 
Tunnel Barn Farm as agreed by members at a previous meeting. 
 
 

8. Golden Peg
 

Currently stands at about £150 
 

 
9. Fishery Update
 

Following our June meeting we were advised to write to WBC the Landlord of 
Whitegate Pool to advise over our concerns about falling water levels in the pool. 
‘PB’ has received an e-mail acknowledging our concerns but believes that there are 
no problems at this time. However WBC reserve the right to change their viewpoint 
should the situation change! 

 
 
10. Bailiff Reports
 

‘KW’ has been advised that a person or persons have been fishing on Whitegate Pool 
using ‘Sea Tackle’. Everyone asked to keep vigilant. 
 
No issue at present with water levels given the amount of rainfall recently. 

 
 
11. AOB
 

The coaching topic discussed at our last meeting was mentioned and members 
believe it to be something the club should consider. 
Possible suggestion of a ‘sub committee’ to discuss this further.  

 More written info on this coaching scheme would be useful, ‘PB’ to try to obtain. 
To be raised at the next meeting, mindful that the ‘EA’ would like to hear off us 
during October 2007. 
 
The Environment Agency have donated ten Whips which are to be issued to Juniors 
at the next Presentation Night (5th October). 
 
‘ND’ discussed Cudmore competition, ‘PB’ and ‘ND’ to contact the ten members in 
question to agree their attendance at both the first and second rounds. It was 
suggested and agreed that the club is to pay ‘en block’ for all entrants, with each 



entrant reimbursing the club £15 at the 1st and 2nd round. Failure to attend will still 
require reimbursement to the club. 
 
‘JAB’ and ‘JPB’ mentioned a pool on Boston Boulevard suitable for fishing and which 
contains fish. 
‘PB’ to make initial enquiries to the developer as to the availability of this pool. 
This is only a talking point at this stage 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Next Meeting – Wednesday 4th July 2007 


